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BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS

POWNAL WWTF CONFERENCE ROOM

NORTH POWNAL, VT

THURSDAY, JANUARY 25, 2007

MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Nelson Brownell, Don Prouty, Ron Bisson, Frank Saunders, Steve Kauppi

Also Present:  CAT-TV, Bennington Banner, WWTF Operator Darcy Pruden, Clint Hutchins, Resident Ray Shields 

Chairman Nelson Brownell opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

1. Agenda Approval

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Kauppi seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion

carried.

2. Approval of Minutes 11/30/06

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Kauppi seconded to approve the minutes of November 30, 2006.  The motion carried.

3. Mail:

1. Keith Jelley, Parcel ID 346-55.  The house was burned down and the owner questioned if there is a reduced sewer fee since there is no structure, although, the sewer is hooked up.  The response was that it would be cheaper and easier for the property owner to pay the sewer fee if they intend to replace the structure within one year or so; the individual would not have to go through the application process.
2. Ray Shields  RE:  Contiguous properties and its impact on the sewer bond payment.  Information made available through the Lister’s Office was given to Mr. Shields.  The board responded to Mr. Shields’ questions raised in his November letter.  With regards to the WWTF O&M, the board’s goal was to keep the sewer rate the same.  There are no other Town funds being used to supplement the WWTF O&M budget.
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4. Chief Operator’s Weekly Operations Report:

· Darcy reviewed her weekly report with the board and discussed a warranty list from FA&A that indicates when equipment goes into its warranty period.
5. Sewer Billing System

Linda reported that the first sewer bills were issued for December 15th and payment was due on January 15th.  Of the first 100 or so bills that were issued, 18 delinquent notices were sent out and due back by February 15th.   The next billing cycle is March 15th for the second quarter connections (Oct 1 to Dec 31, 2006).  The data base will need to be added to the billing system for the second quarter connections.  There are several address edits to be made for the first cycle billing.  Linda plans to spend an afternoon with the Listers to verify addresses because it is important for all the departments to have the same information.
Other:

In reference to the January 07 Secretary of State Opinion, Mr. Shields requested that there be no backs to the press or visitors and to please rearrange the meeting table to alleviate this problem.  The response was that the conference room is very small and there isn’t much that can be done about it.
Adjournment
Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Sciarappa, Admin. Asst.

POWNAL BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS:

______________________________________
______________________________
______________________________________
______________________________

______________________________________
Approved:  ___________________

